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BY EMAIL  
 
October 25, 2019 
 
Helen Newland 
Counsel 
Dentons Canada LLP 
400 - 77 King Street West 
Toronto ON M5K 0A1 
helen.newland@dentons.com  
 
Dear Ms. Newland: 
 
Re: Corporation of the Town of Marathon 
 North Shore LNG Project 
 Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2018-0329 
 
On October 17, 2019, Anwaatin Inc. (Anwaatin) filed with the Ontario Energy Board 
(OEB) an intervention request in the above noted proceeding. By letter dated October 
21, 2019, the OEB advised Anwaatin that the OEB would reject its request for 
intervenor standing absent the provision of additional information by October 24, 2019. 
 
On October 24, 2019, the Corporation of the Town of Marathon (Corporation) filed a 
letter requesting an extension to the date by which submissions must be filed on 
additional information filed by Anwaatin. In its letter, the Corporation explained that it 
assumed that the deadline prescribed in the OEB’s Rules of Practice and Procedure for 
the receipt of objections to a request for standing is five (5) business days from the due 
date of the additional information, or October 31, 2019.  If, however, the five-day 
deadline is to be calculated from the date of Anwaatin’s original intervention request, 
then the due date for the Corporation’s response was October 24, 2019. If the latter is 
true, then the Corporation requests that this deadline be extended to October 29, 2019. 
The extension is necessary in order to allow the Corporation time to determine its 
position with regard to the additional information filed by Anwaatin. 
 
The OEB panel has considered the Corporation’s request and will grant the extension. 
The Corporation’s submissions on Anwaatin’s request for intervenor status and 
additional information are due on October 28, 2019. 
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Any questions relating to this letter should be directed to the Case Manager, Ritchie 
Murray at Ritchie.Murray@oeb.ca or at 416-544-5182. The Board’s toll-free number is 
1-888-632-6273. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
Office of the Registrar 
 
 
c.  all parties to the proceeding 
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